City of Albuquerque

Albuquerque Police Department

POLICE

Timothy M. Keller Eric J. Garcia
Mayor Executive Director of Police Reform
March 20, 2023

Interoffice Memorandum

To: Diane McDermott, Interim Executive Director, CPOA

From: Jimmy Collins, Deputy Director of Police Reform

Subject: Non-Concurrence of Finding re: CPC-242-2022

This memorandum serves to convey the articulation for APD’s points of non-concurrence in the above
captioned administrative investigation conducted by the Civilian Police Oversight Agency.

Policy CPOA Finding APD Finding
3-41-5-B-1b Sustained NBOOC Unfounded

Rationale for non-concurrence of action for: 3-41-5-B-1b

The investigation revealed Sergeant L failed to assist a citizen with filing a complaint. After reviwing this
case with Commanders Waite and Landavazo the citizen only requested to speak with a supervisor and never

asked to file a complaint or discussed filing a complaint. Therefore it does not appear the sergeant violated this
policy.

Conclusion:

Based on these considerations, I have decided it is appropriate to proceed with a finding of unfounded.

Respectfully,

eputy Director of Reform
Albuquerque Police Department

Cc: Eric Garcia, Executive Director of Police Reform
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